
 

 

            Pilgrim’s Echo 

First Congregational Church UCC 
est. April 29, 1856   

Church Council: 

Moderator   -  Shirley Hawk 

Vice Moderator  -  

Clerk  -  Donna Dunsmore 

Treasurer  -  Bonnie Kandler 

Diaconate Chair Barb Schuster 

Trustees Chair  - Dennis Halstead 

Religious Ed      Sandy Wasilina  

Ushers  -  Richard Kordas 

Missions  -  Phyllis Maddix 

Decorating  -  Stephanie Ricci 

Technology Team  -  Bill Cole 

Music Chair  -  Jim Parsons 

Dorcas Circle  -  Anna Cratsenburg 

G.L.E.E.  -  Marge Reh, Bev Reno 

August 2018  Church Staff: 

 

Pastor, 

Reverend Henry C. Brinker 

 

Office Administrator, 

Cathy DeWulf 

 

Office Assistant & Newsletter, 

Barb Schuster 

 

Choir Director, 

    Bette Carrothers 

 

Organist, 

Richard Wolf 

 

Child Care, 

Beth Robbins 

 

Custodian, 

Ralph Dunsmore 

Our Mission Statement 
"Welcoming any and all, we join together in the love of Jesus, 

reaching out to the community and beyond" 

The Joy of Baptism 

 

I have had the joy and privilege of officiating at over 400 baptisms in my 

ministry.    In July  our faith community celebrated a baptismal service for 

an infant, teen and adult.  It was a time for the individuals, families, 

friends and members to rejoice and join together in prayer, 

encouragement and mutual support, as part of Christ's Church.    It was 

also, a time to recall the rich heritage we have in the Christian Church for 

the past 2,000 years.   

 

In Baptism, we are reminded how we are bound together, in love, with 

God's people for time and eternity.  Beyond our positions, age, color of 

skin , material possessions, education, mental or physical abilities, sexual 

identity,  language, citizenship in the world, we are all united in Christ's 

love as part of God's realm in the world.  Symbolically, it is like when we 

bath our bodies, we are regularly washed and refreshed in our life and 

faith.  In baptism we are promised that nothing in life or in death can 

separate us from the love of God, in Christ Jesus. When we recall our 

baptisms, we are given endless reinforcements and power from the Holy 

Spirit to live a rich and purpose filled life. 

 

We do not require people already baptized, to be re-baptized, regardless 

of denomination.  If you are unsure of your baptism or not baptized, you 

are welcome to set up a time for yourself or your child to be baptized. 

This is an open invitation to anyone from the church or  community. Call 

the office or talk with me. 

 

God's Servant and Yours,                                                                                                                                                                

Pastor Henry C. Brinker 



 

 

Weekly Food, Fellowship and 
Worship   

Every Wednesday evening with 
a meal at 6:00 p.m.                     
A $5.00 donation is suggested.   
A casual worship service with 
communion led by Pastor 
Brinker begins at  7 p.m. 
Reservations are encouraged.  
Sign up in the fellowship hall, 
call the office:  (586) 725-0909 
or email: fccnb@att.net  by 10 
a.m. Wednesdays. 

Prayers for special healing 

or special needs will be 

held, after all services, in 

the rear of the sanctuary 

upon request.  These brief 

sessions are for individuals 

who desire healing and 

special need prayers and 

those who may want to lay 

on their hands to share 

their energy and thoughts 

in prayer. 

Coffee with the Pastor on Thursday  mornings from 10:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.  
Come in and have a cup of coffee and visit with Pastor B. 

 
 Theresa Wiley has graciously volunteered to head-up the crafts 
for this year's Vacation Bible School.  There are a few items that 
she will need - all items may be brought to the church office. 

 
 ω  /5ϥǎ - used, content-appropriate, cd's that do not have to  
                           be in working condition. 
 ω  9ƳǇǘȅ ǇŀǇŜǊ ǘƻǿŜƭ Ǌƻƭƭǎ 
 ω  .ƻǘǘƭŜ ǘƻǇǎ όǘǿƛǎǘ ƻŦŦ ǘȅǇŜύ 
 ω  CŜŀǘƘŜǊǎ 
 ω  9ƳǇǘȅ ōŀōȅ ŦƻƻŘ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴŜǊǎ όǘƘŜ ƻƴŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƛƴƎŜŘ ƭƛŘǎΦύ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΩǎ Vacation Bible School  theme is Shipwrecked ς 
Rescued by Jesus.  Students will learn that Jesus rescues us 
when life gets stormy.  VBS will take place July 30 ς August 3 
ŀǘ CƛǊǎǘ /ƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ 
Church.   
 
           ************    

Don't forget to go to www.joe@joeschesterfield.com, click on 

"charity", fill in your name & email address, and use the pull 

down menu to find our church's name.  We just received a 

check from Joe's Car Wash for $650, for your votes from 

January through May.  Keep those votes coming!  To date, we 

have received over $6,500. from Joe's. 

5ƻƴΩǘ CƻǊƎŜǘΧΦΦ 
 Huron Lady II /River Crab Dinner Cruise.   
 Tuesday, August 14th  boarding at 5:30p 
     
 BOAT SAILS AT 6 P.M. AND RETURNS AROUND 9:3O P.M.                         
BRING CAMERAS AND DRESS FOR THE WEATHER 

After a well deserved break, Wednesday evening meals will once again be 

prepared by the Halaas family beginning August 1.  Thanks to all who 

helped organize, prepare and clean up the meals while they were away.   

mailto:fccnb@att.net


 

 

 

 
 

Web Address: 

1stcongregationalchurch.org 

 

ECHO  deadline: 
The deadline for the September Echo 

is Monday, August 20.  Please submit 

all articles/announcements to  

Barb Schuster at  

baschu65@att.net or  

the church office at  

fccnb@att.net. 

Like us on Facebook 

 

The Monthly 

tƛƭƎǊƛƳΩǎ 9ŎƘƻ is 

now available 

on our website  

under the news-

letter tab. 

 

 

 

Colleen Hirsch is a  
(mobile) Notary,  

586 556-5620 

 

Congratulations to Courtney (Dunsmore) and Kevin 
Randolph on the birth of their son, Mason James 
Randolph.  Mason was born on June 28, 2018 at 12:49 
a.m., and weighed 6 lbs. 13 oz. and 18 1/2" long.  Proud 
grandparents are Ralph & Donna Dunsmore and proud 
great grandparents are Maggie & Mel Peacock. 

 
Congratulations to James & Chrissy Kandler on the birth of 
their son, Patrick Glenn born on Monday, July 2, 2018, 
weighing 10 lbs. 14 oz.  Proud grandparents are Bonnie 
Kandler and Bill & Angie Levitt. 

 
The LeRoy family welcomed Ezra Scott Courey on Sunday June 17, 2018.  Parents 
are Trena & Gabe Courey, Grandparents are Ruth & Michael Thomas and great 
grandparents are Jack & Rosalie LeRoy.  Ezra is 27th great grandchild of Jack and  
Rosalie. 
 
   ************************** 

A HUGE thank you to 
Jim Parsons and his 
"parking crew" for the 
outstanding job they 
did in raising $720.00 
during the Bay-Rama 
fireworks parking 
night.  All parking 
proceeds go to the 
Camp Talahi Fund to 
pay for the 
registration of our 
children who go to 
summer camp. 

  On Sunday July 22, 2018, the following were welcomed in the 

Kingdom of God through Holy Baptism: 

 

     Emma Lee Ruegsegger will be affirmed as 

God's precious child through Holy Baptism.  Emma 

is the daughter of Tim & Amanda Ruegsegger and 

was born on February 26, 2018.  Sponsors are: 

Wendy Ruegsegger and Eric Ruegsegger.  Proud  

grandparents are Bill & Angie Levitt. 

  

 Jeffery David Kandler will be affirmed as God's precious child through 

Holy Baptism. 

 

    Luke Addison Sirois  will be affirmed as a part of God's family 

through Holy Baptism.  Witnesses are:  Jason Atkins and Claude Sirois.  

Luke is the son of Mr & Mrs Claude Sirois. 

 

   ************************* 

On Saturday July 14, 2018 Erika Wagner and Allen Tomsha were 
united in Holy Matrimony in our church with Pastor Brinker 
officiating.  Erika is a former child care giver in 
our Sunday nursery.   Congratulations Erika 
and Allen! 
 
      
 
Congratulations to Kayla Halaas and Mark 
Griffor on their marriage June 30, 2018.  Pastor Brinker officiated at 
their outdoor ceremony in St Clair Shores.  Kayla is the daughter of 
Bob and Tonia Halaas. 



 

 

If you would like to be a part of our 

telephone prayer chain or would like  

to begin a prayer, 

Please contact Rosalie LeRoy at  

586-725-0743. 

Please remember our shut-ins               

and those recuperating: 

 

 Marge Reh 

Jesse Thompson 

Sarah Truman 

 

Bev Harwood  -   

   33875 Kiely Dr  Kirk 109 

    Chesterfield, MI  48047 

Bob Mack  - 

   33503 23 Mile Rd  #214 

   Chesterfield, MI  48047 

Norma Michael 

   33503 23 Mile Rd  #219 

   Chesterfield, MI   48047 

Sandy Johnson 

   51136 Taylor St  Apt #1 

   New Baltimore, MI  48047 

Sue McPhedran 

   40844 Fuller 

   Chesterfield, MI  48051 

August birthdays 

August  anniversaries 

 
 05 Jeff & Karen Ricci 
 08 Bill & Sandy Wasilina 
 14 Steve & Vicki Killmar 
 18 Gary & Jan Parker 

Mission News 
 next mission meeting will be Sunday, September 9th. 

 
In the Anchor Bay School District, there are approximately 50 families that are 
homeless.  This summer, the Mission Team, with your help, will be partnering 
with the school district in collecting needed school supplies for these children.  
A basket will be provided in Freedom's Gate for the following supplies: 
Glue sticks, dry erase markers, 24 count Crayola crayons, colored pencils, 
pink pencil erasers, washable markers, duo tang folders (3 metal pronged 
folder), tab dividers for binders, black or blue pens, pencil bags (ones that   
fit in a binder), and post-it notes. 
You may also make a monetary donation, by designating it to "school sup-
plies" and placing in collection plate or sending to the office,  and the shop-
ping will be done for you.   
Deadline for this Mission project is Sunday,  August 19. 

A big thank you for our Meals on Wheels collection of $521!  

Please continue to support our community outreach with your food dona-
tions.  The collection bins can be found in Freedoms Gate. 

  03 Dennis Halstead 
 04 Kay Wall 
 05 Nancy Furtah 
 08 Bill Carrothers 
 10 Lucy Schaffer 
 13 Jack Dailey 
 14 Rosalie LeRoy 
 21 Bette  Carrothers 
  Stephanie  Ricci 
 22 Jackie Rice 
 24  Trevor Reno 
 31          Tonia Halaas 
Children birthdays- 
 05 Ruth Ann Hubbert 

Historic Tea 

August 3rd at 11:00a.m. 

Location: 

Selfridge Military Air Museum 

Located on Selfridge Air National Guard Base 

Our Guest Speaker, Donnaleen Lanktree, 

Will present 

A History of òRosie the Riveteró 

Ticket Prices:  $35.00 

Registration deadline:  June 30th, 2018 

Menu: 

Scones, Finger Sandwiches, Desserts and Tea 

 

Due to Selfridge being a Secure Base, those interested in attending The Tea 

need to contact Lori Nye at librarianlori@yahoo.com or call 586 556- 5864 for 

payment invoice and a vetting sheet.  Ticket will not be confirmed until vetting 

sheet and payment is received. 



 

 

Mark your 

Calendars  

 

Huron Lady Cruise  -  August 14 

 

VBS  -  week of July 30th 

 

McRest  -  week of August 19th 

 

Pet Blessing   -  October 6th 

 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙ 
 

Meets every other Tuesday beginning 
September 11, 2018 ɀ November 6, 2018 from 7:00-8:30 p.m. 

 
The book that will be used this session is Kathie Lee Gifford's,  

The Rock, The Road and The Rabbi.  
 

This study aims to bring those places alive in ways that will illuminate the message 
of the Gospels, the message of Jesus. You will also be discovering the very Jewish 
background of the Gospels in ways that shed fresh light on the Scriptures. If you 

think you already know what happened in Bethlehem or Jerusalem, get ready to be 
amazed! 

Contact Kim Green 586-918-7842 or kjgreen64@gmail.com if you are interested in 
attending or have any questions. 

........ that our Fellowship Hall is 

available to rent???  If you are 

interested in renting the hall for a 

birthday party, wedding shower, 

baby shower, etc., contact the 

church office at (586) 725-0909.  

The usage fee is $12.50/hour for 

members and $25.00/hour for all 

others.  There is also an additional 

$50.00 custodial fee. 

Please Note . . . . all 

exterior lights 

around the church 

building have been 

turned off until after 

fish-fly season.   

A Congregational Meeting was held Sunday June 24th. 
  The purpose of this meeting was to clarify verbiage in the Special Gifts 
Fund By-Laws, Section 2, item F.   
 
The current language states:  "Scholarships and grants to members of the 
First Congregational Church of New Baltimore." 
 
Proposed language: "Applicant must be an active member of the First 
Congregational Church.  An active member may sponsor their children or 
grandchildren." 
 
A quorum was determined and a motion was made to change the verbiage 
to the proposed language.  
 All present were in favor of the change.   
 Motion passed. 

Mission Statement ς There was a proposal for a new mission 

statement for our church presented to the church council by  

Greg Harmon.  The proposed Mission Statement is as follows:  

ά²ŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀƴȅ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭΣ ǿŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǾŜ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎΣ 

ǊŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ōŜȅƻƴŘΦέ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ 

motion by Chuck and seconded by Dennis to accept the proposed 

mission statement as written.  Motion passed.  The new mission 

statement will be put into the church bulletin, the Echo, the 

church website and it will be presented at the church 

congregational meeting on 6/24/18. 

mailto:kjgreen64@gmail.com


 

 

August Serving Schedule 

 
 

DATE 

 
GREETERS: 

 
Coffee Hour 

Hosts 

 
READERS: 

 
NURSERY: 

 
TRUSTEE: 

 
CAMERA: 

 
A/V: 

 

August 5 

 

Rick 

Curd 

 

 

Available 

 

Simone 

Campau 

 

Beth &  

Phyllis M 

 

Bob 

Potteiger 

 

Marlene 

Steer 

 

S. Hawk 

L. Rice 

 

August 12 

 

Bob  

Potteiger 

 

Diaconate 

 

Katie 

Dailey 

 

Beth & 

Beverly B 

 

Bob 

MacDonald 

 

Frank 

Reno 

 

B. Schuster 

B. MacDonald 

 

August 19 

 

LeRoy 

Family 

 

Tech 

Team 

 

Sally 

Sutley 

 

Beth & 

Liz Rice 

 

Churck 

Maddix 

 

Sherry 

Cole 

 

P. Maddix 

G. Harmon 

 

August 26 

 

Bev 

Babcock 

 

available 

 

Steve 

Killmar 

 

Beth & 

Juanita B 

 

Bob 

Potteiger 

 

Frank 

Reno 

 

D. Halstead 

A. Naldrett 

Communion Servers  Sunday August 5: 

    8:45a  -   Frank Reno, Anna Cratsenburg, Sally Sutley    

  10:15a  -  Ann Potteiger, Kathy Vardon, Sherry Cole 

 

August  Decorating  -  Bev Reno 

     

    USHERS 

August 5   8:45a  -  Bette Carrothers & Maggie Peacock 

                10:15a -  Kathy Vardon, Richard  Kordas 

August 12   8:45a  -  Chris & Karen Leduc  

                 10:15a -  Dennis Hawk, Chuck Maddix, Greg Harmon   

August 19   8:45a  -  Bob & Sally Hudson 

                10:15a -  Bob & Ann Potteiger, Trevor Reno 

August 26   8:45a  -  Simone Campau,  Sharon Kuykendall 

   10:15a  - Jerry Schuster, Marlene Steer & Richard Kordas 

J 

**If you are unable to serve your respective Sunday, please make arrangements to  

either switch with another usher or contact Richard Kordas (810 512-4598) 

  



 

 



 

 

Office Hours: 

Monday  -  Thursday   8a.m.  -  12noon 

Friday  -  9a.m.  τ  12noon 

      Phone:  (586) 725-0909 

         Email:  fccnb@att.net 

www.1stcongregationalchurch.org 

 

 

 Sunday Worship Schedule 

8:45a.m.  And  10:15a.m.                                    

Open Communion 1st Sunday of the 

Month and Special Services                                               

Special Music each week 

Certified Child care available                                                       

 10a.m. 12noon,                                       

for Infants thru age 4 

Sunday School for ages 5 and older                      

ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƳƻƳŜƴǘ ŀǘ млΥмрŀΦ 

Wednesday Eat & Pray 6p.m. 

Handicap Accessible 

FIRST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH UCC 

36223 Alfred Street 

New Baltimore, Michigan  48047 

 

NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION 

US POSTAGE PAID 
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PERMIT #7 

Dated Material - Please Deliver Promptly 

RETURN  SERVICE  REQUESTED 

Ȱ.Ï ÍÁÔÔÅÒ ×ÈÏ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ ÏÒ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ ÏÎ ÌÉÆÅȭÓ ÊÏÕÒÎÅÙȟ 

ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅ ÈÅÒÅȢȱ 



 

 


